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Market Comments 
 

BSE Follow-up:  Cattle futures were higher yesterday as mar-
ket participants were reassured by the response of a number of 
key trading partners who affirmed the new case of BSE will not 
affect beef trade.  Also coverage of the issue in the media was 
restrained and devoid of sensationalism.  As the LFTB issue 
showed, how the media approaches an issue has an significant 
impact on the consumer response.  We can only hope that the 
popular press opts for facts rather than sensationalism and, in 
this case, it appears the former have prevailed.  Also positive for 
the cattle market is the sharp turnaround in the price of the beef 
cutout, with the choice beef cutout closing last night at $190.5/
cwt., $13.8/cwt. or 8% higher than just two weeks ago.  The high-
er prices have in part come from packers cutting back on slaugh-
ter but also because the negative effect of the LFTB stories 
seems to be waning.  One sign of that is the recovery in the price 
of fat beef trim, which is now trading in the mid 80c/lb. compared 
to about 50 c/lb (or even less) in early April.   
 

Broiler Output:  The broiler production statistics released by 
USDA yesterday afternoon (Apr. 25) confirmed what the weekly 
data has been showing for some time, significant declines in the 
number of broilers coming to market and a sharp contraction in 
output.  Total broiler RTC (ready-to-cook) production for the 
month was 3.043 billion pounds, 8.1% lower than a year ago.  
Broiler slaughter in March was 699.1 million head, 8.5% lower 
than March 2011.  Implied dressed carcass bird weight for the 
month was 4.35 pounds, 0.5% higher than a year ago.  The reduc-
tion in broiler supplies has had a significant impact on broiler 
prices, particularly the price of wings and dark meat.  Wing pric-
es, an item that last April was trading at around 80 cents per 
pound, current are quoted at about $1.80/lb.  The price of leg 
quarters, the benchmark dark meat item, currently is hovering 
at 53-54 cents per pound, compared to around 47-48 cents last 
year, a 13% increase.  Breast meat values continue to be some-
what subdued but the industry appears to no longer rely on 
white meat to carry the broiler carcass value.  Despite out front 
corn prices trending lower, producers remain on the defensive, as 
evidenced by the continued year/year decline in the number of 
eggs set in incubators and chick placements (see chart). 
 One issue that needs to be considered when looking at 
the supply data for chicken is that through the first three months 
of the year, a discrepancy has formed between the statistics is-
sued in the monthly report (which are the official data) and the 
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weekly USDA supply data.  The weekly data are considered esti-
mates and are derived from a smaller sample than the monthly 
numbers and from time to time there are discrepancies between 
the two data sets.  This year the discrepancy appears to be quite 
large, with Q1 broiler slaughter based on the monthly statistics 
down 2.6% from last year (see chart).  Weekly statistics for the 
same period show a 6.3% decline.  We expect the gap between 
these two reports to narrow with time but for the moment, con-
sider this when looking at the broiler supply numbers.  

Broiler Slaughter: Jan - Mar Broiler RTC Prod. Jan - Mar 

Comparison of USDA Broiler Supply Data: Monthly vs. Weekly Statistics
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